Me Pauline Etkin OBE Flat 1 Hambrook Court Ingestre Road London NW5 1XB

Camden Regeneration and Planning Development Management Gideon Whittingham London Borough of Camden Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

2nd October 2016

Dear Mr. Whittingham

Planning Application Consultation

I am writing to object to this application for building works that run parallel to the home that I live in.

I have suffered for nearly two years as a result of the construction of the project on the site of the former British Rail Social Club.

As a widower and pensioner, I have suffered immeasurably with noise, dust and intrusion from workers overlooking my home and this has caused me both emotional and psychological distress and has impacted on my health and well-being.

The continuation of this work only threatens to continue my discomfort and also will only serve to increase the density of an already densely designed site and push it to unacceptable levels.

I appeal to you to please reject this application so that building work on this site can be brought to an end as soon as possible.

I would also like to comment that our Estate as a whole has been negatively affected as for many months the developers, have used the former old people's home on Ingestre Road for storage and delivery and truck loads of insulation. In addition, all the windows were offloaded and carried to the Railway Club site via the estate a clear violation of health and safety and the developers' duty of care. This has meant that I have not felt 'safe' to walk along the roads and I have been further troubled by the fact that our previously well-kept premises now often look like a 'dumping' ground for builders mess with mud and debris strewn across our roads and vans obscuring access.

I would truly appreciate your care in rejecting further building works and ensuring that this work is brought to a speedy end.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Pauline Etkin OBE.

Mrs Theresa Frederick
Flat 4
Hambrook Court
Ingestre Road
London
NW5 1XB

Camden Regeneration and Planning Development Management Gideon Whittingham London Borough of Camden Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

2nd October 2016

Dear Mr. Whittingham

Planning Application Consultation

The letter that I received from Mr Whittingham was dated 5th September 2016 arrived only yesterday 1st October. I therefore trust that you will still consider my objection to these works:

I am writing to object to this application for building works that run parallel to the home that I live in.

I have suffered for nearly two years as a result of the construction of the project on the site of the former British Rail Social Club.

As a widower and pensioner, I have suffered immeasurably with noise, dust and intrusion from workers overlooking my home and this has caused me both emotional and psychological distress and has impacted on my health and well-being.

The continuation of this work only threatens to continue my discomfort and also will only serve to increase the density of an already densely designed site and push it to unacceptable levels.

I appeal to you to please reject this application so that building work on this site can be brought to an end as soon as possible.

I would also like to comment that our Estate as a whole has been negatively affected as for many months the developers, have used the former old people's home on Ingestre Road for storage and delivery and truck loads of insulation. In addition, all the windows were

offloaded and carried to the Railway Club site via the estate a clear violation of health and safety and the developers' duty of care. This has meant that I have not felt 'safe' to walk along the roads and I have been further troubled by the fact that our previously well-kept premises now often look like a 'dumping' ground for builders mess with mud and debris strewn across our roads and vans obscuring access.

I would truly appreciate your care in rejecting further building works and ensuring that this work is brought to a speedy end.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Theresa Frederick.